Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Ruan Reading Room at 7 pm on 17th June 2015

Present


        Parish / Other
  Steering Group Member?
John Adams

   JA

Ruan Lanihorne



Y
David Giles

   DG

Ruan Lanihorne



Y

Jim Hetherington
   JH

Gerrans



  Alternate

David Hall

   DH

Ruan Lanihorne



Y

Colin Hastings

   CH

Gerrans




Y

David Hubbard

   DHu
St Just





Y

Michael Lobb

   ML

St Just




     Public

Paul Mace

   PM

Gerrans




Y

Martin Sasada

   MS

Ruan Lanihorne


     Public

Jon Smith

    JS

Veryan




Y

David Spreadborough   DS

Philleigh




Y


Sue Wagstaff

   SW
 
Veryan



   Alternate

Brian Willis

   BW

St Just





Y

1. Apologies received from: Brian Chenoweth, Julian German, Ralph German, Julie Johns, Graham Webb and Chris Williams 
2. Declarations of interest – None
3. Open period – No one wished to speak
4. Minutes of meeting on 20th May 2015 – Acceptance proposed by CH and seconded by DH before signature by Chairman
5. Matters arising – DH gave an update on his search for volunteer to help with the ecology project. Using the details from previous lists of people interested in the Plan he decided to visit those he thought could help. From this method he has assembled 9-10 people with expertise in various related subjects and able to commit to various amounts of time. He is now assessing possible projects and creating a plan/timeline and hopes to hold the initial meeting in mid-July. JS offered to put DH in touch with his contacts at the AONB and JA offered to give advice on gathering and storing data. CH congratulated DH on his proactive approach.
6. Chairman’s report – JS ran through each point in his report:
1 and 2 – no comment

3. The Plan is working its way through the relevant departments in Cornwall Council and will eventually reach the Portfolio Holder for signature. At present, the referendum will be on 20th August, not before the school holidays as hoped. However it was agreed that the earliest date should be accepted but this would still allow plenty of time to advertise. JA advised he was preparing a ‘plain English’ guide to the Plan to be sent with an explanatory letter and poster for the referendum and delivered to every household on the Roseland. All agreed it was imperative to get a good turn out to give the result credibility. JH enquired whether any definite advice had been received regarding involvement of parish councillors and JS explained that in the absence of anything concrete from Cornwall Council parish councillors should be careful not to be seen promoting a ‘yes’ vote. Non-parish councillors present were asked to remain after the SG meeting for a short meeting to discuss whether there should be a separate ‘yes’ campaign running up to the referendum. DS suggested a presence at summer events scheduled for before the referendum and GP proposed that adverts should be placed on Hub Radio who charge a £45 set up fee and £40 per week for 10 x 30 second slots. This suggestion was seconded by JH and DG and carried unanimously.

4. In the absence of Caroline Coldwell JS and JA gave an update on the CAMP project explaining that the process will be similar to producing 5 mini plans, one for each conservation area, all including policies and actions, but confirmed that Veryan is still the pilot area.

5. JS explained that once the Plan is adopted and the CLT constitution amended the affordable housing project can be moved forward but care must be taken to ensure no members take financial advantage

6. JS confirmed that the Roseland would soon have dedicated planning officers and there will be a meeting for them to be introduced. He also confirmed that he was working with the planning department to establish a method for being advised of all applications. However GP reminded him that the issue of permitted development notifications was still to be resolved. CH enquired whether the RNDP could be represented at meetings between developers and planning officers but DHu explained that these are purely advisory and are held in private.
7. JS thanked JA for attending on behalf of the SG the appeal held earlier today on the Bowling Green application and asked him to provide an update. This was JA’s first attendance at an appeal but it was also attended by DHu and BW in their roles as planning committee members of St Just parish council. JA reported that the examiner had controlled the meeting well and he felt they had been given an opportunity to make relevant points regarding the RNDP. The appellant tried to ‘rubbish’ the Plan but the MT have an opportunity to respond formally and will do so in the next 14 days. The final decision lies with the Secretary of State. However JA feels the appeal has highlighted the fact that there should be further discussion with Cornwall Council regarding affordable housing and the numbers in the Home Choice register.
Acceptance of the Chairman’s report proposed by DHu and seconded by JH

7. AOB
Since the agenda was circulated an invoice has been submitted requiring payment so JS circulated a financial report. Payment was proposed by JA and seconded by DH.
DG raised concerns over whether parish councillors knew how to use the Plan. JS responded by explaining the role of the Planning Assessment Group and that the MT have already been approached by some parish councils for advice. A parish council cluster meeting will be held after the referendum to provide training in the use of the Plan and the PAG will also assist councillors. GP stressed the need for more parish councillors getting involved on the PAG
DH enquired whether the PAG consider wildlife when assessing applications. DHu explained that there are statutory consultees in respect of wildlife but it was agreed that DH should be advised which applications are being assessed by the PAG

Meeting closed at 8.20pm



S Wagstaff
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 12 JUNE 2015

1. This report covers the period 16 May to 12 June 2015 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held five meetings, on 20 and 29 May, and 5 and 12 June. Jon Smith, John Adams, and Sue Wagstaff attended all meetings. The meeting on 20 May was with Sarah Arden and Rob Lacey to discuss the examiners report. In addition, on 4 June the Chairman, together with Sue Wagstaff, Caroline Coldwell and Jenny Wheatley met with Nick Cahill, Historic Environment Strategy Officer for Cornwall Council to discuss Conservation Area Management Plans. Caroline Coldwell joined the MT at their meeting on 12 June to review the progress of the CAMP's project and discuss processes and options for the future.   

3. The focus of the MT since the last Steering Group meeting has been on assessing and implementing the Examiners Report and achieving the earliest possible date for a referendum. At our meeting on 20 May we explained our reasons for declining the recommendations from the Examiner, and queried some of the proposed modifications. These were resolved by 22 May and the Vice- Chairman amended the plan accordingly and re-submitted it to Cornwall Council. We are now awaiting final checks to be completed so that the plan can be signed off  by the Portfolio Holder for Planning and proceed to referendum. The final version of the plan is now on our website. We will provide an update on progress at the Steering Group meeting on 17 June.

4. Caroline Coldwell has continued working with the volunteers who are helping to produce the conservation area management plans. There should be sufficient progress made for an update at our July meeting. 

5. The Chairman, Vice Chair and Secretary attended an extraordinary meeting of the St Just in Roseland Community Land Trust on 10 June where the decision was taken to widen its area of benefit to include the parishes of Gerrans, Veryan, Philleigh and Ruan Lanihorne. Once formalities have been completed this will allow us to implement our proposals for affordable housing.

6. Meetings of the Planning Assessment Group (PAG) were held on 29 May and 5 June. The group is well advanced in developing a workable process to assess planning applications and will meet again on 19 June. We should shortly be able to "go live" with this and begin our formal monitoring process.

7. Cornwall AONB unit approached us to provide a representative to attend the appeal hearing for the proposed affordable housing development at the Bowling Green in St Just. The Vice Chair will be attending this meeting.      

8. Roseland Online, Roseland Magazine, email updates and Facebook. We have continued to provide updates through these media.  

9. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site.    

10. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: St Just in Roseland on 1 June, Gerrans 2 June and Ruan Lanihorne on 3 June.   

Jon Smith

Chairman

12 June 2015 

FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 17 JUNE 2015

· RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 17 JUNE 2015

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£1,500.00
	

	Donations for Free Prize Draw
	£400.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding
	£7,000.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£5,103.51

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£584.55

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£523.57

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£972.45

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Free Prize Draw Prizes
	
	£400.00

	Total
	£8,900.00
	£7,782.68

	Balance
	£1,117.32
	


Jon Smith

Chairman

17 June 2015

· INVOICE FOR PAYMENT

Ruan Lanihorne Parish Council - Hire of Reading Room 17 June 2015  £12.00

